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July 2, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance for King County Council’s consideration authorizing the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Lake Forest Park (City) to formally transfer ownership of and responsibility for county drainage facilities and property interests and to the City, and authorizing the executive to execute a deed of conveyance in favor of Lake Forest Park for the property interests.
The City annexed significant area in the 1990s, creating its current municipal boundary.  While the annexed areas were unincorporated, the county, under its Surface Water Management (SWM) program, inspected and/or maintained a number of drainage facilities within the areas.  These drainage facilities served local areas when they were in the unincorporated area and continue to serve local drainage needs in Lake Forest Park.
Upon annexation, the City recognized its responsibility to provide drainage services and maintain drainage facilities within its new areas.  Because the City was significantly expanding and wanted to take advantage of King County’s knowledge of and experience with local drainage facilities and issues, in 1995 it elected to enter into an interlocal agreement with King County to provide drainage facility inspection and maintenance services in the annexed areas.  In addition, the agreement allowed King County to provide additional SWM-related services, including SWM fee billing and revenue collection and drainage complaint response.  Through the interlocal agreement, Lake Forest Park pays King County for the costs incurred in providing these services.
Under its SWM program, King County inspects and maintains two types of drainage facilities:  residential facilities (constructed by private develops as part of housing developments) and regional facilities (generally those drainage facilities that were publicly constructed).  In addition, the county inspects but does not maintain privately constructed drainage facilities serving commercial developments (commercial facilities).  

Until the late 1990s, King County had no policy for formally transferring drainage facilities to annexing or incorporating jurisdictions.  Since that time the county has developed a formal transfer process including:  1) an interlocal agreement transferring responsibility for the facilities and any drainage property interests and providing for additional transfers in the future due to annexations or other reasons; and 2) council authorization for the Executive to execute a deed in favor of the annexing or incorporating jurisdiction for the drainage property interests.  
King County will continue to provide SWM service to Lake Forest Park, in accordance with its 1998 interlocal agreement, which continues on a year-to-year basis unless terminated by either party.  Drainage facility inspection and maintenance and SWM fee billing and revenue collection are the primary services King County’s SWM program now provides to the City.  The costs King County incurs to provide the services are paid by the City.  The proposed ordinance, along with the interlocal agreement and deed documents to be executed, complete the administrative process of formally transferring responsibility for the drainage facilities and ownership of the drainage property interests in Lake Forest Park to the City.  
If you have any questions or need more information, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division, Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6585.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Steve Fields, Budget Supervisor, OMB
Theresa Jennings, Acting Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP

